
I write to object to the proposed third prison at Wymott, Ulnes Walton Lane .  
 
I am a disabled mobility scooter user and have occasion to travel along Ulnes Walton 
Lane Which has always been quite precarious due to the amount of traffic which 
passes me at an alarming speed. 
 
I have been made aware in a letter sent to me that the proposal for a third prison has 
been resurrected When I had read that it had been shelved. 
 
My journey on this road, which is the only access road to the prison is precarious, 
dangerous and stressful, due to the speed and volume of vehicles on the road, a large 
proportion of which go to the prison, and the thought of the traffic getting heavier due to 
the proposed  Expansion Fills me with dread. 
There are no pavements or designated safe places to travel down This road, and it is 
common knowledge that youth  use it in their time trial races from Tesco car park in 
Leyland as one of their routs  to prove how fast they can complete the challenge. This is 
bad enough, but when I hear of this proposal Which Will undoubtedly increase the 
traffic volume substantially I feel I will be unable to use the road as it will be too busy 
dangerous and will cause me too much stress to even attempt my journey. 
 
I would appreciate it if my concerns were addressed as I have had many near misses 
cars  have passed me too close too fast, and in sometimes a very dangerous manner, 
which has left me compromised and distraught. Any increase in the traffic on this road 
would  impact my ability to safely use the road to visit friends and ultimately 
my lifeline  considerably. 
 
Thank you, your sincerely 
Mrs C Rees 28 The Pines PR26 7AP 
 

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone 
 

https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/IO_5CLvWc57GwzQsrl4bO?domain=gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com

